Chelan County Fire District #9 Auxiliary

21494 Lake Wenatchee Highway  Leavenworth, WA  98826

509-763-3034

Minutes

June 2, 2010

CALL TO ORDER:  The meeting was called to order by president, Bob Love at 7:00pm with 18 members present.

MINUTES: JoAnn motioned to approve and Barb W. seconded and carried.

TREASURER’S REPORT:  No change from last month.  The balance is: $2375.53.  JoAnn motioned to approve and was seconded by Barb W. and carried.
FOR THE GOOD OF THE ORDER:   Chief Rod thanked the members for the lunch that was provided to the firefighters on May 13th as well as the lunch for the training burn that took place on the 22nd.  He shared with the group that no calls have come in lately and that outdoor burning closes June 1st.  

The 59er Diner will have Elvis Live on June 6 and a Sock Hop of June 26th.

JoAnn will speak with the owner of the diner to remove auxiliary from the flyers and change it to fire fighters association. 

Thank you notes need to be sent to Dawn and Sharon for the goodies that were provided on the 22nd. 
Bob announced the Rec Club will have a flea market on July 3rd and 4th.  You can rent tables for $5.00 or use your own and it’s free.  Camping will be free as well.  

JoAnn suggested voting for chair persons at each election. 

Kathy K. was nominated as food support chair with Becky and Jimi as co-chairs.  Jacque motioned to approve and was seconded by Barb W.  and carried.
NEW BUSINESS:  Marlene suggested to the group that valid driver’s licenses and proof of insurance be checked for those individuals who might be delivering food/supplies in the event of an emergency.  Jimi motioned to approve and Jacque seconded the motion.
Jimi will make up a form and the Vice President will be in charge of verifying and checking members off on the form.  Members were asked to bring valid driver’s license and proof of insurance to next meeting.  

Officers can approve expenses in case of emergency.  Forms need to be filled out for the most recent burn.

The local Girl Scout troop wants to bake cookies for the “freezer”.  These will be on hand if food is needed for a fire.  

JoAnn will type up resources for burn buckets.

- Upcoming Yard Sale: Jacque motioned to post a sandwich board at the head of the driveway listing what we will not take.  This motion was seconded by Becky.  Pepper will make the sign and has a sandwich board.

Jo shared that garage sale preparations are moving right along.  She sent around a sign up sheet.  Drop off time is 12-6 on Friday the 3rd.  Set up will be 9-6 (on the 3rd).Sale hours are Saturday the 4th 9-4 and Sunday the 5th 9-2.  The numbers listed on the sign to call for donation drop off are; Bob L., JoAnn and Barb W.   Jo will have the floor at our next meeting to discuss the yard sale.  
Jerry will contact Waste Management.

Jacque will take all stuffed toys/animals and clean them before the sale.

Ev will set up the clothing and check the set up buckets.

Pepper will donate 5 boxes of bags. 

Becky checked with Dryden Transfer and appliances less than 300 pounds would cost $14.00 to dump.  Microwaves are $10.00.  The Salvation Army will not take microwaves, printers, faxes or DVD players.  They will take monitors and CPU towers.
Cribs should not be taken, if they are,  they need to be thrown in the dumpster.

Marlene motioned to adjourn and was seconded by JoAnn and carried.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:00pm.

The next meeting is Wednesday, July 7 at 7:00pm.

Respectfully submitted by Kathy Kelly (per Marlene), secretary.

